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PRESIDENT’S LETTER JANUARY 2024
Dear Alumnae, Family and Friends,

Happy New Year! My wish is that 2024 brings happiness and fulfillment to all of our 
Alumnae in all that they do. We have heard you and the 23rd Annual Tulip Luncheon 
will be held at South Hills Country Club on April 21, 2024.  Please join us as we 
celebrate this year's theme of "Ciscans". Although the team’s name was established 
as early as the 1960s, the mascot was developed sometime in the early to mid 
1970s.  I am still wondering who drew the artwork for the mascot and if anyone has 
the answer, I would love to know.  You can learn more about this tradition and how 
you can participate in Lori Lukich's article. Since our last newsletter, we have made 
donations to the Advent Church for their continued support in the community.  We 
have also made our annual donation to Sisters Place, an organization that provides 
opportunities for families and individuals to overcome poverty and homelessness 
through empowerment, housing, wellness, personal and professional advancement 
services. In closing, your support and encouragement throughout the year has 
been truly amazing.  Should you have any suggestions for the coming year, wish to 
volunteer, have any interesting news or questions, please feel free to contact me or 
any member of the SFA Alumnae Board.  We love your participation!

Wendy Hines Hayes, President '76

NEWSLETTER EDITOR'S NOTES
Hi everyone, if you have a personal experience that you would like to share with your 
fellow Alumnae, please feel free to submit articles and pictures to me at cring768741@
verizon.net or any of the SFA Alumnae Board members.  Stay well and Happy 2024!

Chris Ringling ‘85

Alumnae Activities
CALENDAR
Plan Ahead

Mark your Calendar

23rd Annual Tulip Luncheon
Sunday, April 21, 2024

South Hills Country Club
RSVP by April 1, 2024

Annual Alumnae Mass
Sunday September 22, 2024

South Hills Country Club
RSVP by September 9, 2024

Annual Fall Bus Trip
Saturday October 5, 2024

Details Coming Soon!

Franciscan Fest 2024
Sunday October 13, 2024

More Information to Follow

The most up to date information 
can be found on our website: 

Saintfrancisacademyalumnaeandsisters.com
Or contact Wendy Hayes at 412-343-0525

or archiwen@gmail.com

THE 2024 TULIP LUNCHEON WILL BE HERE BEFORE YOU KNOW IT!
Hello friends, I hope that 2023 was good to you, and that 2024 will 
be even better. We are so excited about all the luncheon changes 
this year. We are extremely grateful for your help and generosity. 
You are the reason we do our best to make the luncheon such a 
special day. We love to introduce our new scholars and keep you 
connected to friends.

First and foremost, don’t forget, our new location 
will be at South Hills Country Club on April 21, 2024.
We are going from 2 auctions to one and streamlining the Duck 
Pond game from 2 ponds to one. We are adding a Wine Pull. 
Chances will be $10.00 each. The wines will be worth $15.00 - 
$50.00. So, if you like wine and are the person that wants to go 
home with a guaranteed prize this game is for you. We will also still 
have our Quilt Raffle, Basket of Cheer, 50/50 and Cash Raffle. 

So many opportunities! We want you to be able to sit, catch up, 
have a drink, and socialize with friends a little more this year. Oh my 
goodness, just wait until you see all the menu selections for lunch, 
each one is so delicious. A long time ago one of my mentors told 
me everything is better when you get people involved. In order to 
be successful in our endeavor we are asking you to partner with us 
once again this year. This year we are looking for new donations. 
Please consider making a basket with classmates, or sending a 
donation and we can make the basket for you. In addition, we are 
looking for bottles of wine valued at $15 or more. We are also in 
need of cash, gift cards or gift certificates of $25 dollars or more as 
donations. Maybe think about regifting a gift card you won’t use. If 
making a cash donation, please state “Auction Gift” on your check 
so we may apply it correctly and thank you in our program. Thank 
you in advance, we look forward to seeing you!

Lori Husak Lukich ’85
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MARY FRIEND HIRSH '56

A lot can happen in twelve years.  An 
education spanning twelve years at 
St. Francis Academy is something 
quite unique.  The fond memories 
shared by Mary Friend Hirsh, Class 
of '56, imparts a story of the history 

of St. Francis Academy.  Beginning in 1944 through 1956, Mary made friends 
and continued those friendships throughout the years. After graduation, Mary 
was employed as a secretary for the Traffic Manager of the Hagan Corporation, 
which later became Calgon.  As part of her job, travel arrangements were then 
a complex combination of handwritten tickets and numerous calls.  The use of 
the word complex shows the valued skills that one needed in a time prior to 
computers and the internet.  What takes us seconds to achieve now, took hours 
of preparation in the 50's, 60s and beginning of the 70s.  Mary was quite adept at 
handling all the intricacies involved in her work. What was once called secretarial 
is now considered an administrative position that was learned with on-the-job 
training.  Mary began a new job with the Mt. Lebanon High School in 1990 in the 
Guidance Department spanning fifteen years.  Prior to the pandemic, Mary was 
a member of a prayer group which started with St. Germaine's Parish and spread 
to all the parishes in Our Lady of Hope.  This group provided support to grieving 
families through a short prayer service at funeral homes.  Mary also worked at 
the Franciscan Day Care Center.  While working, as was often the case for that era, 
Mary raised five children, two girls and three boys.  Mary embodies everything 
that St. Francis Academy inspired in all of us.  All that we do with our work ethic, 
strength and our service to community, that was instilled in us by our parents and 
the Sisters of St. Francis of the Providence of God, will continue for generations.  

Wendy Hines Hayes, President '76

SOMETHING TO CROW ABOUT!!
Members of Delta Kappa Gamma Society: 55 

Years: Joann Binek '55; 50 Years: Rosemary Hulsman, 

Honorary Member

SFA CLASS OF 1969 - 55 YEARS
We have reached another milestone in 2024. I would like 
to encourage my classmates to attend the Tulip Luncheon 
on April 21,2024 as a way of reminiscing about our great 
memories at the Academy. The SFA Alumnae Board does 
such a nice job all year of putting this memorable day 
together.  Please consider attending if possible.  If anyone 
would like to plan something informal that weekend, I 
can still be reached at rosie301@hotmail.com. Hope to 
see my friends in April. 

Rosie Boehm Mahouski ‘69

2024 SFA MEMBERSHIP 
CAMPAIGN

DeDe Kobosky Metro, '69, 
SFA Membership Chair
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AMISH COUNTRY MARKET DAY - FALL BUS TRIP

Everyone had a great 
time on our annual fall 
bus trip on October 
7, 2023. We say 
“annual”, but we had 
not embarked on our 
bus trip since 2019, so 
it was wonderful to 
reinstate this fun and 
exciting event! We met 
at our alumnae office at 
Advent Church for some 
coffee and donuts, 
and then we boarded 
the bus with sleepy 
enthusiasm. It wasn’t 
long until we played 
several rousing games 
of bus bingo to wake 
us, called by our own 

DeDe Kobosky Metro ‘69. We had the opportunity to win some 
cute prizes, including the embroidered towels with funny sayings 
that our president, Wendy Hines Hayes ’76, made. Our first stop 
was the Walnut Creek Amish Flea Market, where Sarah, our friendly 
Amish step-on guide, greeted us and spent the rest of the day with 
us. Next onto a delicious lunch at a beautiful home nestled in the 
grassy hills hosted and cooked by a lovely Amish couple who also 
sold their handmade goods. The comfort food they served was 

delectable! We then traveled 
to Hershberger Farm Market 
which was bustling with 
people enjoying fall-themed 
events and buying pumpkins, 
mums, and lots of goodies. 
Look at the picture of our 
own Angie Zinger Walker ’85 
in a giant pumpkin display! 
We were then let loose in 
the town of Berlin, OH where 
there were several different 
shops on the main street. 
Sarah greeted us back at the 
bus with warm soft pretzels 
from the Pretzel Nook. Our 
next stop was Troyer Market, 
who gave us each the most 

amazingly creamy soft serve ice cream cone. Traveling along Route 
39 we encountered some light fall rain, which did nothing but give 
us a beautiful double rainbow to enjoy. Our last stop was Broad Run 
Cheese and Swiss Heritage Winery, where we could purchase hand 
cut cheese and locally made wine. The ride home included our 
special horse races, enthusiastically emceed by Lori Husak Lukich 
’85, for the opportunity to win back some of the cash we lost while 
shopping.  All in all, the day was a success, and we greatly enjoyed 
each other’s company. Anyone is welcome to join our bus trip in 
October 2024 for more fun and fall scenery at a new destination! 

Maria Ammon '84

2024 REUNION ALERTS

Planning time is NOW! Making new memories!

1949 - 75 years

1954 - 70 years

1959 - 65 years

1964 - 60 years

1969 - 55 years

1974 - 50 years

1979 - 45 years

1984 - 40 years

1989 - 35 years

Don’t hesitate! Now is the time to form a committee to plan for your anniversary 
year. Time to make new memories! Take the initiative to get the ball rolling.The 
SFA Alumnae Association will be glad to supply you with an updated class list. Just 
contact DeDe Kobosky Metro ’69 at dedemetro@comcast.net for an updated 
class list. Class reunion committees are asked to send us an article of your happening 
accompanied by a picture, if possible, so we can share it with other SFA Alumnae.
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CLASS OF 78 
CELEBRATES 45 YEARS!

The SFA Class of 78 held our 45th reunion over the 
weekend of October 20-23 in a beautifully appointed 
home overlooking Deep Creek Lake in Oakland, 
Maryland.  There were 16 classmates in attendance.  
We had so much fun in the indoor pool, the outdoor 
hot tub and hours of quality time and fellowship. We 
relived our years at SFA, and it seemed like no time 
had passed since our school days, except we are now 
sporting some gray hair!  We shared updates on our 
children, our grandchildren, our careers and who is 
now happily retired along with many, many stories 
that began with remember when....  The Ciscan Sisters 
of 78 have been fortunate to get together every 5 years 
since graduation as well as celebrate some milestone 
birthdays in between.  We are forever grateful for the 
quality education we received, the values we were 
taught, the lifelong friendships that we made and 
the powerful bond that we share.  The Class of 78 is 
paying it forward by contributing to the SFA Alumnae 
Scholarship Fund so that other students may have the 
opportunity for the same wonderful life experience!  

Jude Spring Gallagher, Janet Jackson Pellegrini, 
Cindy Roth Totino, Ruth Mellett Dilts, Diane Sturm 
Perella, Mary Bergell Webb, Margie Malloy, Lisa 
Fauth Crapis, Karen Hayes Christy, Kathy Teitz 
Hornyak, Mary Gordon Timko, Kristen Walsh, Barb 
Zimgibl  Kathy Antoniazzi, Yvonne Olup Knestrick, 
Ann Erny

KEEPING THE 
LEGACY ALIVE!
The Legacy Scholarship Committee 
thanks you for being as generous as 
your means allow during this very 
trying time.  Every donation was 
and still is greatly appreciated.

Monetary Donations:
Jan Hayes '76
Mary Mann '67
Cindy Reisinger '79
Mary M. Contestabile '65
Class of 1978 - Jude Spring 
Gallagher, Janet Jackson Pellegrini, 
Cindy Roth Totino, Ruth Mellett 
Dilts, Diane Sturm Perella, Margie 
Malloy, Lisa Fauth Crapis, Karen 
Hayes Christy, Kathy Teitz Hornyak, 
Mary Gordon Timko, Kathy 
Antoniazzi, Yvonne Olup Knestrick, 
Ann Erny, Mary Bergell Webb, 
Kristen Walsh, Barb Zirngibl

Special Memorials Made in 
Remembrance of Deceased 
Individuals:
Sandra Lee Milanak, mother of Lisa 
Saba '84, made by Joann Binek ' 55
Jane Bean, made by Joann Binek '55 
Karen Henrich, made by Joann Binek '55
Lucille Kobosky, mother of Mary 
Ann Gray '68, Dianne Metro '69, 
Robin Keefe '77, Luann Quigley '74, 
made by Joann Binek '55
Judy Leonard Stone Gerben, 
made by Joann Binek '55
Eileen Clancy '68, made by Sally 
Heffron '68
Eileen Clancy '68, made by 
Deborah Z. Brooks '68
Eileen Clancy '68, Sister of Mary 
Beth Campbell Henry '68, made by 
Mary Beth Campbell Henry '68
Mildred Sukys, mother of Dr. 
Nancy Sukys '73 and Janet 
Petrauskas '77, made by 
Dr. Nancy Sukys '73

If you are able to make a contribution or remember a loved one, family 
member or friend just send your check payable to SFA Legacy Scholarship Fund.  
Send to SFA Alumnae Association, PO Box 14590, Pittsburgh, PA. 15234

With great appreciation,
SFA Scholarship Committee

2024 SFA ALUMNAE
ADVISORY BOARD

President– 
Wendy Hines Hayes ‘76

412-343-0525
archiwen@gmail.com

Vice President-
Maria Ammon ’84

412- 874-1188
mariaa@lesker.com

Treasurer-
Angela Zinger Walker ’85

412-400-2528
walker.angelazi@gmail.com

Recording Secretary-
Kathy Teitz Hornyak ’78

412-760-7956
KTH.1014@yahoo.com      

Newsletter Coordinator-
Chris Ringling ’85

412- 225-5077
cring768741@verizon.net

Membership–
Dianne Kobosky Metro’69

412-310-1374
dedemetro@comcast.net

Moderator–
Sr. Althea Anne Spencer

412-708-3470
saaspencer@osfprov.org                               

Legacy Scholarship Chair-
Clare Horne Rex ’67

412-276-7132
billrex@comcast.net

Immediate Past President– 
Lori Husak Lukich ‘85

412-780-5077
lmlukich@yahoo.com

Former Past President – 
Joann Binek ’55

412-341-3334
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32nd ANNUAL MASS

You have to love how God smiles down upon us every time 
we have our Annual Mass.  The 32nd Annual Mass for Alumnae 
Members, Family and Friends on October 22, 2023, was no 
exception to this.  The Responsorial Psalm of "Give the Lord glory 
and honor" rings true as we continue this tradition. The fact that 
Alumnae come from near and far to celebrate this Mass is always a 
testament to the ongoing celebration of the St. Francis Academy 
legacy.  The weather was beautiful, the companionship was 
amazing, and the food was scrumptious! The Mass would never 
be complete without Father Frederick Cain and his wonderful 
celebration of the Mass.   We are also so very grateful for the 
musical accompaniment of Kathy Smith '75.   

Wendy Hines Hayes, President '76

This is your Alumnae newsletter!
If you have something you would like to submit or share, please contact the 2024 Newsletter Coordinator Chris Ringling 

cring768741@verizon.net.

Deadline for the Spring 2024 Newsletter is May 31, 2024.
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Carole Clark Barle '60 (7-6-2022)
Mary Rita Gallagher (11-24-2022) 
- Mother of Karen Gallagher Young '72
Barbara Jo Parisi Thompson ’65 (6-29-23) 
– Sister of Natalie Parisi ’62 
Mary Eileen McLay Wagner '55 (7-7-23)
Lucille Kobosky (7-25-23) 
- Mother of Dianne Kobosky Metro ’69, Mary Ann Kobosky 
Gray ’68,  Luann Kobosky Quigley ‘74, Robin Ann Kobosky 
Keefe ’77, the  late Joanne Kobosky ’86, and Sister-in-law of 
the late Donna Kobosky Linton ‘55
Helen McGervy (8-8-2023) 
- Sister-in-law of Kathleen McGervey Acquaviva '84
Sandra Shelbaugh Pinkerton '63 (8-17-23)
Jane DeSantis Bean, (9-15-23) - Friend of Joann Binek '55
Sandra Lee Milanak, (9-15-23) - Mother of Lisa M. Saba '84
Dorothy Faber (9-19-23) - Mother of Lynn Faber Noll '75
Eileen Clancy '68, (10-22-23) - Sister of Mary Ann Clancy '65 
and the late Kate Clancy Guay '67
Winnifred Spencer (11-2-23) 
– Mother of Sister Althea Anne Spencer, OSF
Joan F Lantz (11-7-23) – Mother of Linda Lantz Miller ‘77
Jennifer “Jenny” Poremski (11-9-23) 
- Sister of Lorraine Poremski Zwickle '84
Frank Connell (11-24-23) - Brother of Melanie Connell '72
Frederico DePasquale (12-7-23)
 - Father-in-law of Christine Richtar DePasquale '89

IN MEMORIAM

Our deepest sympathies to all who have lost loved ones. 
May the memories of their love and accomplishments live 
on in your hearts. May their souls and the souls of all the 

faithful departed rest in peace.

SFA QUILTERS' 20th ANNIVERSARY
Everyone has heard the adage, 
"time flies when you're having 
fun." These words have proven 
so true for the SFA Alumnae 
Quilters.  This year marks the 20th 
Anniversary of the founding of this 
delightful group. It was the Spring 
of 2004 when Joann Binek '55, 

then President, received a phone call from the quilters group at St. John 
Capistran Parish.  They offered one of their beautiful quilts to raffle at our 
Annual Tulip Luncheon and Joann was happy to take them up on their 
offer.  When she went to pick up the quilt, the ladies were in the midst of 
their weekly get-together to sew and socialize.  They were all enjoying such 
a happy time, it inspired Joann to present the idea of a SFA Quilt Group to 
the Alumnae Board where it was met with hearty approval.  So . . . we wrote 
an article in the next newsletter advertising for volunteers.  We were so 
blessed when Patti McVay Thearle '72, stepped up, and since she had expert 
experience in the quilting world, she became our leader and teacher.  A 
few alumnae volunteered to participate: Pat 
Meute '55, Marlene Cambest Wehar '50 and 
Connie Phillips Burr '65. Along the way the 
little group was excited to include Bernie Fix, 
social member, and mother of Jennifer Fix 
Cooper '81 and Nancy Senn, a social member 
and friend of the quilters. There were also a 
few additional ladies: DeDe Metro '69, Donna 
Butterbach Podobnik '60, Janet Jackson 
Pellegrini '78, Ginny Callom 
Milius '60 and Charissa Foster 
whose contributions may have 
been brief but were certainly 
appreciated. As of last year, 19 
people are currently enjoying 
their beautiful handmade quilts.  

The world's vibe has been raised considerably from all the fun and laughter generated at the weekly quilt 
sessions and life-long sincere friendships have been made.  It all goes to prove that not only does time fly when 
you're having fun, but a stitch in time does waaaaaay more than just save nine!                 -Connie Phillips Burr '65

SFA 2024 Honorary Living/Social Members
Joan Ammon		
Enrolled by Self
Madison Bartone
Daughter- Enrolled by 
Kristen Hensel Bartone
Zoey Bartone	
Daughter - Enrolled by 
Kristen Hensel Bartone
Irene Bergell
Mother – Enrolled by Mary Bergell Webb
Linda Binek		
Enrolled by Self
Suzette Binek		
Enrolled by Self
John Binek lll	
Enrolled by Self     
Jeanette Cochran
Sister '70 - Enrolled by 
Karen Cochran Frost
Sr. Theresa Codispoti, OSF
Sister '59 - Enrolled by Jacqueline 
Codispoti
Jennifer Binek DeGrosky
Niece- Enrolled by Joann Binek

Stephen DeGrosky 		
Nephew in law - Enrolled by Joann Binek
Susan Palko Dorman		
Enrolled by Self
Bernice Fix	
Mother - Enrolled by Jennifer Fix Cooper
Robert	 Fraas, Jr.
Husband - Enrolled by Jeanne Belonus 
Fraas
Elenore Francis                                
Mother - Enrolled by Roxanne 
Golembiewski Coffey
Vera Freshwater
Friend - Enrolled by Janet Marasco
Donna Grab		
Enrolled by Self
Cathy Geyer
Mother -Enrolled by Deidre Geyer Small
Jean Hartz	
Enrolled by Self
Vicki Hilliard		                   
Daughter - Enrolled by Faye Brennan Fox
Rosemary Hulsman	
Enrolled by Self

David Husak	
Enrolled by Self
Donna Tercsak Katz	
Sister '77 - Enrolled by Deborah Tercsak
Edward Lutz		
Husband - Enrolled by 
Lynn Ann Jones Lutz
Dorothy McGinley
Faculty - Enrolled by Self                                 
Beverly Smith McKinney	
Enrolled by Self
John Meury, Jr.	
Husband - Enrolled by 
Veronica Kmec Meury
Rose Murphy		                        
Mother - Enrolled by Patti Murphy
Dorothy Ruttle Neill	                       
Sister - Enrolled by Mary Lou Ruttle
Donna Nugent	
Enrolled by Self
Doris Jean Gray Ogg		
Enrolled by Self
Jean O'Malley                                         
Mother - Enrolled by Eileen O'Malley

Allison Metro Pascarella		
Daughter - Enrolled by 
Dianne Kobosky Metro
Rosemarie Reznik
Friend - Enrolled by 
Jean Dombrowski Kennedy
Elaine Richtar Richtar		
Mother - Enrolled by 
Christine Richtar DePasquale
Mary Eileen McGinley Schnippert      
Teacher - Enrolled by Dorothy McGinley
Dorothy Simon	
Mother- Enrolled by 
Diane Simon Stevenson
Carol Stasik		
Enrolled by Self
Alex Wilamowski
Son - Enrolled by Angela Zinger Walker
Ann Zinger		
Mother - Enrolled by 
Angela Zinger Walker
Patty Zinger		
Enrolled by Self
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SFA 2024 Honorary Deceased Members

Marcia Adamitz		
Sister '57 - Enrolled by 
Barbara Adamitz Henderson
Rick Babusci	
Husband - Enrolled by 
Lynn Peters Babusci
Stephanie BInek		
Mother - Enrolled by 
Madeline Binek Carson
Anna Binek		                                         
Mother - Enrolled by Joann Binek
John Binek 		                                        
Father - Enrolled by Joann Binek
John Binek, Jr.	 	                                       
Brother - Enrolled by Joann Binek
Margaret Booth		
Mother- Enrolled by 
Deborah Booth Smith
Arlene Broccolo                                                     
Cousin - Enrolled Janet Marasco
Michael Bukauskas		
Grandfather - Enrolled by 
Clarissa Paskevicius Trasky
Karen Carroll	                                	
Classmate '75/ Friend - 
Enrolled by Deborah Tercsak
Eileen Clancy
Classmate'68 - Enrolled by 
Mary Beth Campbell Henry
Rosemary Clish	                                                      
Cousin - Enrolled by Janet Marasco
Eleanor Codispoti		
Mother - Enrolled by 
Charlotte Codispoti D'Angelo
Helen M. Coe		
Mother - Enrolled by Carol Coe Lacher
Yolanda Conti		
Mother - Enrolled by Sandra Conti Pape
Christine Creehan                                                    
Mother – Enrolled by 
Lindy Creehan Kravec
Michael Crossey		
Husband - Enrolled by 
Lucy Schott Crossey
Elizabeth Diethorn	
 Mother - Enrolled by 
Ruth Diethorn Gredlein
Francis Diethorn	
Father - Enrolled by 
Ruth Diethorn Gredlein
Mary Ann Checque Dixon		
Cousin ’55 - Enrolled by Joann Binek
Bernard Doman	                                                        
Father - Enrolled by Barbara Doman 
Roney
Marcella Doman	
Mother - Enrolled by 
Barbara Doman Roney
Helen Drabnis	
Mother - Enrolled by 
Theresa Drabnis Laurusevage
Mary Dressman		
Mother - Enrolled by Maureen Dressman 
Beatrice E. Dunn		
Mother - Enrolled by Karen Dunn Howe

James A. Dunn	
Father - Enrolled by Karen Dunn Howe
Mary Louise Eichelsbacher	
Mother - Enrolled by Elizabeth 
Eichelsbacher Soroka
Patricia Erny		                                          
Mother - Enrolled by Ann Erny
Mary Gallagher	                                                        
Mother - Enrolled by 
Karen Gallagher Young
Mary Elizabeth Morsa Gatti 	
Sister '59 - Enrolled by 
Philomena Morsa Muir
Bruno Girdis                                                           
Father – Enrolled by Terri Girdis Eskew
Mathilda Girdis                                                      
Mother – Enrolled by Terri Girdis Eskew
Marita Showalter Grunthaner	                        
Aunt ‘43 - Enrolled by Ann Showalter
Virginia Hoffman                                                    
Mother - Enrolled by Ruth Hoffman 
Hrutkay
Alberta Holowchak		
Mother - Enrolled by Sally 
Holowchak Gaitens
Dorothy Kvederis Horne		
Mother '43 - Enrolled by Clare Horne Rex
Kathleen Schaad Imblum	
Mother ’39 - Enrolled by 
Susanne Imblum Kiray
Bettie Jeswald	                                                      
Mother - Enrolled by Kathi Jeswald Stolte
Maryanna Fontanesi Kline	                        
Classmate '62/ Friend - Enrolled by 
Joanne Patellos Nicotera
Joanne Kobosky	
 Sister '86 - Enrolled by 
Dianne Kobosky Metro
Lucille Kobosky	
Mother - Enrolled by 
Dianne Kobosky Metro
Robert Kobosky		
Father - Enrolled by 
Dianne Kobosky Metro
Ruth Kummer	                                                      
Grandmother - Enrolled by 
Ruth Diethorn Gredlein
Elizabeth Lawyer		                           
Mother - Enrolled by Linda Lawyer
Adelaide Leive	                                                       
Grandmother - Enrolled by Shari Maloney
Mamie Holman Ligon		
Sister '73 - Enrolled by 
Mardi Holman Centinaro
Donna Kobosky Linton	
Aunt '55 - Enrolled by 
Dianne Kobosky Metro
Marlena Long		
Mother - Enrolled by Lori Long O'Toole
Sister Mary Louis		                            
Aunt '47- Enrolled by Clare Horne Rex
Earl A. Lux	
Father - Enrolled by Rita Lux Whiteman
Rita C. Lux	  
Mother - Enrolled by Rita Lux Whiteman

Nancy Schepis Mallon	                          	
Classmate '82 - Enrolled by 
Donna Sciulli Cosentino
Audrey  Maloney		                           
Mother - Enrolled by Shari Maloney 
Marie Marasco		                                         
Mother - Enrolled by Janet Marasco
Sylvia Platch McCartney	
Mother-in-law '39 - Enrolled by 
Jane Schnippert McCarthey
Bernice McKeever		
Mother - Enrolled by 
Nancy McKeever Targett
William McKeever	
Father - Enrolled by 
Nancy McKeever Targett
Louis McLinden	                                                      
Father - Enrolled by 
Molly McLinden Scherer
Peggy MclLinden		
Mother - Enrolled by 
Molly McLinden Scherer
Joann Melani                                                           
Mother - Enrolled by 
Jacqueline Melani Umberger
Betty Jane Mellett		                           
Mother - Enrolled by Jean Mellett
Cecilia Mizzer	
Mother - Enrolled by 
Dolores Mizzer Danielson
Anna Mae Motts		
 Mother - Enrolled by 
Mary Jane Motts Feeley
Gene Odato	
Father - Enrolled by Eileen Odato Einloth
Thomas P. O'Malley		                            
Father - Enrolled by Eileen O'Malley
Anna Marie Opferman		
Godmother - Enrolled by 
Ruth Ziemski Hazzard
Laverne Seiler Palko		
Mother ‘43 - Enrolled by Susan Palko 
Dorman and Patti Palko Rupert
Helen E. Pecovish	
Mother - Enrolled by 
Virginia Pecovish Vigliotti
Marilyn Reddy		
Sister '68 - Enrolled by 
Christine Reddy Kristoff
Rose Riley		                                           
Mother/ SFA Teacher - 
Enrolled by Rosemary Riley Bishop
Tina Roberto	
Sister '56 - Enrolled by 
Anna Roberto DiPilato
Harry Rowe	                                                        
Father - Enrolled by Elise Rowe
Virginia Rowe		                                           
Mother - Enrolled by Elise Rowe 
Emily Sommer Scherer		
Sister '46 - Enrolled by Rita Sommer Reh
Gertrude Abraitis Schneider		
 Mother ’44 - Enrolled by 
Sally Schneider Heffron

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Showalter		
Parents - Enrolled by Ann Showalter
Ellen Smith		
Mother - Enrolled by Joan Smith Tokar
Lucy Spring	
Mother - Enrolled by 
Judith Spring Gallagher
Mary Stanchak                                                           
Mother - Enrolled by 
Rita Stanchak Belback
Patricia Strawser		
Mother - Enrolled by 
Mary Catherine Miller McKee   
Dolores Heyer Sturm		
Mother '53 - Enrolled by 
Diane Sturm Perella
Mildred Sukys		
Mother - Enrolled by 
Janet Sukys Petrauskas
Cecelia Scott Surbrook		
Sister '56 - Enrolled by 
Elizabeth Scott Boone
Monna Tercsak		                                             
Mother - Enrolled by Deborah Tercsak
Mattew Tercsak                                     	
Brother - Enrolled by Deborah Tercsak
Barbara Parisi Thompson		
Sister '65 - Enrolled by 
Natalie Parisi Krupka
Angeline Tokar		
Mother-in-law - Enrolled 
Joan Smith Tokar
Stella Trnosky	
Mother - Enrolled by 
Patricia Trnosky Palermo
Bernard Tuite 		
Father - Enrolled by 
Charmaine Tuite Bragano
Rita Tuite 	
Mother - Enrolled by 
Charmaine Tuite Bragano
Harry Wagner		
Father - Enrolled by 
Susan Wagner Nutbrown
Loretta Wagner
Mother - Enrolled by 
Susan Wagner Nutbrown
Carolyn Waldron			 
Mother - Enrolled by Janet Waldron Kuhn
Christine Mehl White                                                    
Sister '62 - Enrolled by Mary Mehl  
Janet White		                                                 
Mother - Enrolled by Rebecca White Krol
Laura White	                                                              
Sister '83 - Enrolled by Rebecca White Krol
G.E. Whiteman		
Husband - Enrolled by Rita Lux Whiteman
Kim Hoop Williamson		
Sister '74 - Enrolled by Kathy Hoop Mattai
Sr Barbara Zilch, OSF		
Friend ‘55 - Enrolled by 
Jacqueline Codispoti
Odie Zywan                                                                       
Aunt – Enrolled by Dianne Kobosky Metro
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From the SFA Mailbox to the SFA Board! 
Blessings to all of you who work to keep our SFA ladies together!
Sister Margaret Carney ‘59

Thank you!
Theresa Zezulewicz Duffy ‘77

Thank you for all the time and attention you give to SFA Alumnae Association. I appreciate you!
Philomena Morsa Muir ‘63

Hooray! You finally raised the (dues) fee!  Strive for $25.00!
Rose Ann Puzas Brown ‘56

Reflecting on our centennial year, 2022, the Sisters of St. Francis of the Providence of God are overwhelmed with gratitude for the St. Fran-
cis Academy Alumnae Association–and each individual member. Our 100th Anniversary Mass this past March and Gala in October would 
not have been possible without the SFA Alumnae who baked cookies, donated basket raffle items, and volunteered to serve on planning 
committees, work at these events, and help with mailings and promotions. Additionally, your generosity from donations and enthusiastic 
participation in fundraising efforts helped us raise much-needed support for the ongoing care of our Sisters in the United States, as well as 
our efforts to serve our neighbors in need, care for our common home and advocate for justice and peace. Thank you all for your friendship, 
dedication, and generosity–not only for this special milestone moment but throughout our 100 years. We are so blessed that the spirit and 
legacy of the St. Francis Academy continues through the Alumnae Association, including your Legacy Scholarship, charitable endeavors, 
and efforts to keep Alumnae connected to each other and the values instilled at Academy. Each one of you remains essential to the lon-
gevity of our Franciscan mission through all that you do to manifest the love of Christ in our world. We pray that God’s peace rest upon you, 
Christ’s love flow through you, and all the blessings of our Provident God be yours. 

Peace and Every Good! 
Sister Janet Gardner, OSF
USA Area Minister 

From the SFA Mailbox to the SFA Board!

Thanks for all you do! 
          Mary Ramondo Panitch ‘76

Thanks for keeping SFA alive!
          Ruth Ziemski Hazzard ‘57

Thank you for all you do to promote the wonderful Alumnae of SFA. 
I truly admire your dedication.
          Peace, Sister Margaret Carney ‘59

Enclosed is a check to make a basket for the Tulip Luncheon 
Auction in honor of the Class of 1954
           Faye Fox '54


